
May 20, 2024 
 

Regular Council Meeting 
 
 

This meeting was conducted at both 222 W. Yoakum and electronically using www.zoom.us.  Meeting 
ID: 867 5321 9246 and Passcode: 006821. 
 
Council Members:  Ryan Pobst, Ron Davis, Andy Sadler, Mark Perkins, Steve Milz, Tara Golightly, and Eric 
Seyer (Danny Finley, Absent) 
 
The meeting was opened by the Mayor, Steve Loucks. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance was led by Eric Seyer. 
 
The minutes of the previous meeting were read by the Assistant City Clerk. A motion made to approve 
the minutes by Steve Milz, seconded by Ryan Pobst. All in favor.  Motion Carried. 
 
No building permits were presented. 
 
Police Chief Sullivan was present but had nothing for the Council. 
 
Fire Chief Glency was not present. 
 
The Court Report for May 2024 was presented. Motion made to approve the Court Report by Eric Seyer, 
seconded by Andy Sadler.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Richard Britain proposed two ordinance change recommendations to the Council. The first, to change 
210.285 to allow air gun, bows, etc. for adults/parents and guardians instructing children in 
gun/projectile safety. The second, an ordinance that will motivate residents to bring in their trash totes 
to keep them from blowing into the streets and becoming a safety issue. Discussion was heard. Mayor 
Loucks stated these recommendations would be referred to the Ordinance Committee. 
  
Steve Milz proposed adding new stop signs in the following areas, to create 4-way stops, due to the high 
activity of children in these areas: 2nd and Frates, 2nd and Elliott, 3rd and Gray, 4th and Gray, 5th and 
Davidson Circle. Discussion was heard. Mayor Loucks discussed with Police Chief Sullivan about a 
survey/study for traffic and safety to be completed and brought to the next Council meeting. 
 
City Administrator, Lee Horton presented the Council with a proposal to trade in the 2019 310SL 
Backhoe, in which the current lease will expire in September. A quote from John Deere was presented 
for a 2024 320 P-Tier Backhoe Loader with a 60 month warranty. Discussion was heard. The Council 
requested more information to be brought to the next council meeting. 
 
City Administrator presented the Council with a proposal to use ARPA funds for the $5200.00 repair of 
the 2003 Ford F550 lift truck, which is currently in the shop for brake and other problems. Discussion 
was heard. Motion made to use ARPA funds for the repairs made by Eric Seyer, seconded by Ron Davis. 
Council polled as follows: 
Yes    No    Absent 
Ryan Pobst 
Ron Davis 

http://www.zoom.us/


Andy Sadler 
Mark Perkins 
Steve Milz 
        Danny Finley 
Tara Golightly 
Eric Seyer 
Motion Carried 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
_________________________________                            _________________________________ 
Barbara K. Doan, Assistant City Clerk                                                             Mayor, Steve Loucks    
   
 

 

While every attempt is made to ensure accuracy, these Council Minutes have not been approved by the 
council and should not be considered an official record. Official council minutes can be obtained from 
the City Clerk, City Hall, 222 W. Yoakum, Chaffee, MO 63740. 
  


